SPECIAL FLYER

COUNTRY CLUB HILLS & OLD LEE HIGHWAY Civic Associations, Fairfax, Virginia DECEMBER 26, 1964

We are taking the time and going to the expense of putting out this Special Flyer because it was agreed by both presidents of our associations you would appreciate the information contained in the memorandum copied verbatim which appears below. We hope for your attendance and expect your comments so that your wishes may be expressed to the City Council on January 5th—which is not far away.

Armistice Turtora Editor, CCH Quidnunc?

Memo to: Fairfax City Planning Commission

December 21, 1964

From: Chairman James R. F. Woods

Subject: Special Meeting - Monday, December 28, 1964

On January 5, 1965 the City Council will consider the location of the new National Guard Armory within the City. I think it encumbent upon the Planning Commission to provide the City Council with its best advice and recommendation on this most important governmental use within the City.

Accordingly, I am calling a special meeting of the Planning Commission on Monday, December 28, 1964 at 8:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers at City Hall for the purpose of discussing various locations within the City appropriate for the construction of the Armory and determination of our recommendations to the City Council.

I am sure each of you has his own views with regard to an appropriate location for the Armory and I would hope that we could discuss every appropriate location in detail; however, the following sites have been considered off and on during the last two years and are worthy of our special attention:

- Site 1 On Rt. 236 immediately south of the oil storage facility.
- Site 2 Between the John C. Wood Elementary School and the St. Leo's Catholic Church.
- Site 3 Immediately north of E. School Street between Rt. 123 and University Drive.
- Site 4 Rt. 50, near Jermantown Road and southwest of Sidnew Lanier School.
- Site 5 The Eaton tract, north of the State Highway facility and east of Rt. 123.

This will not be an advertised public hearing within the meaning of the Zoning Ordinance; however, it will be open to the public and I earnestly hope that all persons in attendance will give us the benefit of their views. The Secretary is mailing a copy of this memorandum to each civic association and business association within the City so that they may be apprised of this meeting and make an appropriate representation.

/signed/ James R. F. Woods
JAMES R. F. WOODS, CHAIRMAN
Fairfax City Planning Commission

WINNERS DECORATING CONTEST

The judging took place after 8:30 P.M. on the evening of December 23rd. Two groups of judges, from opposite sides of Route #237 — armed only with maps of each area — roamed around about 305 houses each, marked down house numbers and met again at 10:30 P.M. to determine the winners. The rules for judging and the prizes are listed below. Altho, being a dues paid member of the civic association was one of the conditions publicised by the Old Lee Highway Association, it turned out that no one was disqualified there; curiously checking, it was found that none of the winners in Country Club Hills would have been disqualified either! Congratulations are forwarded to all. The committees had a very difficult time deciding — there were so many beautifully decorated homes. The committees both agreed that the great number of decorated homes were gratifying to see and hope you will get a chance to drive around.

OLD LEE HIGHWAY WINNERS:

1st - \$25.00 Mr. & Mrs. William G. Wilson, 13 Parklane

2nd - \$15.00 Mr. & Mrs. Olan K. Wilkerson, 21 Parklane

3rd - \$10.00 Mr. & Mrs. Wayne A. Grier, 1107 St. Andrews Drive

Honorable Mention -- Free membership in the Civic Association next year.

Mr. & Mrs. Paul Foreman, 1146 St. Andrews Dr.

Lt. Col. and Mrs. Edward F. Rodriquez, 651 Country Hill Dr.

Lt. Col. and Mrs. W. H. Smith, 815 Colony Rd.

Mr. & Mrs. Ralph Nelson, 555 Cornell Rd.

Lt. Col. & Mrs. Ray Aquilina, 1016 Hampton Lane

COUNTRY CLUB HILLS:

OUTDOOR LIGHTING --

1st - \$8.00 Mr. & Mrs. John Veger, 305 Springlake Terrace

2nd - \$5.00 Col.& Mrs. Robert E. Work, 400 Boxford Court

3rd - \$3.00 Mr. & Mrs. Frank Sgro, 307 Cornwall Rd.

INDOOR DECORATING, VISIBLE TO THE OUTSIDE --

1st - \$8.00 Mr. & Mrs. Charles Lathey, 200 Cornwall Rd.

2nd - \$5.00 Col.& Mrs. Roy Powell, 401 Boxford Court

3rd - \$3.00 Mr. & Mrs. Eldred Haley, 216 Parkhill Place (Visible On Andover Dr.)

SPECIAL EFFECTS -

1st - \$8.00 Mr. & Mrs. Walter Troyer, 220 Andover Dr.

2nd - \$5.00 Mr. & Mrs. John Turtora, 404 Capeway Court

3rd - \$3.00 Mr. & Mrs. Jay Shanklin, 304 Brookwood Dr.